Minutes of the meeting of Belbroughton Parish Council Finance Committee

held on 16th December 2013 in the Barton Room Fairfield Village Hall.
Present:  Councillors J Bradley, K Green, C Hine, D Roberts, P Shotton.
In attendance : John Farrell (Clerk). 

382/13 Apologies

    Apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs. A Mabbett, S MacDonald & C Scurrell. Cllr.Scurrell subsequently joined the meeting at 8.20 pm.
383/13 Declarations of interest
   None.
384/13 Minutes of previous meeting

   The Minutes of the meeting on 18th November were approved.

385/13 Bank reconciliations

   The bank reconciliations for the Council’s two accounts were noted. It was noted that a third account has been opened to hold the ‘rent deposit’ of £1,200 from the tenant of the Parish Room Belbroughton.
386/13  HSBC Bank Signatures
   It was agreed to complete a fresh bank mandate to remove former councillors from the signing instructions.
  387/13 Accounts for Payment
   The clerk circulated items for payment in December, these were agreed.
388/13  Report on Income
   The Committee agreed that the clerk should report fully quarterly and monthly by exception if there were unexpected items to consider. The clerk circulated the current income and expenditure position for the year to date and a balance sheet as at 16th December 2013.  He advised that a claim is outstanding with Worcester County Council for the Lengthsman’s credits, when paid this will bring that income line up to date.  The tenant of the Parish Room Belbroughton is yet to pay the December rent instalment of £250. The clerk has written to remind her that the payment is due on the 1st of the month.  He will continue to monitor for receipt of the payment. 
   There were no further changes from the position outlined in the projected outturn for the 2013/14 financial year at the previous Committee Meeting. 

389/13 Budget 2014/15
   The Committee noted that Bromsgrove District Council were set to pay the ‘Council Tax Support Grant’ for 2013/14 to Parish Councils in early January. The Committee expects to receive £3,800.  The decision is awaited from the District Council in respect of payment of the support grant for 2014/15. This is anticipated by 7th January however as this date is after the next Council meeting (6th January) the Committee recommends that no decision regarding the Precept for 2014/15 can be made at that meeting and it is likely that an extra Council meeting will be required later in January to consider the Precept request.
   Cllr.Green left the meeting as she was unwell.

390/13 Wall at Sylvester’s Corner.

   The clerk had circulated a letter from the surveyor including the interim accounts from the contractor and the surveyor.  The two invoices requested payments of £26,714.40 (incl VAT) and £3111.60 (incl VAT) respectively. The clerk informed the Committee that he had written to the surveyor requesting that glass on the re-graded bank was removed, clarity on the costs of the electric cable re-burial as this was not included on the invoice and, action to tidy the step in the wall as regards laying of the coping stones. Also he has requested commentary on the breakdown of the contractors account.
   The Committee noted that there were remained costs to consider in respect of items 15 and 17 relating to the fence and the seeding of the bank, quoted at £600 and £240 respectively. The work on these items being delayed until warmer weather in spring. 

   The Committee asked the clerk to enquire of the surveyor his anticipated final invoice amount.
   The Committee recommended that the Council consider the interim accounts for payment  at the next Council meeting and if approved that the cheque payments are drawn down at that meeting.
391/13  Bench Replacement Fairfield.
The clerk circulated examples of various designs, the Committee asked the clerk to send these to all Fairfield councillors and a recommended a decision on the design should be taken at the Council meeting in January. 
  392/13  Investments.
      The Committee agreed to reinvest the Bank of Cyprus bond for a further one year. 
      The bond matures 27th December 2013 and the sum of £25,000 plus accrued interest of 

       £612.50 will be reinvested at a rate of 1.85%.
  393/13  Contingency Fund for Parish Assets:

      This item was deferred until the next Committee meeting.

  394/14 Maintenance work:  
       Cllr.Roberts requested that James Callaghan is asked to tidy up the broken glass at 
       The Green Belbroughton. 

   395/15 Other Financial Business:  
      Cllr.Scurrell advised that he was meeting 17th December with Countryside Services
      to assess option for Badgers Copse and would report back on suggested actions at the site.
     Cllr.Bradley advised that he Cllrs. Roberts and Dalziel and the clerk had reviewed proposals

     and the plan submitted by Elizabeth Mitchell on behalf of the developer of the old Jewellery

     Works at Hartle Lane who will require to enter Parish owned land and take out a number of 

     trees at The Green Belbroughton. The Developer is offering to fund improvements to The

     Green. The clerk will circulate to all councillors the Developer’s Plan and the response the 

     the working group made. The group felt that proposals should be available for 

     public consultation and this process and the plans should be discussed at the Council 
     meeting in January.

     The meeting closed at 9.00 pm.
     Signed.......................................Chairman

